
















STAFF REPORT

Request Summary
The applicant is requesting a variance to allow for a shed to be located within the front yard setback at 60
Savern Place. The property is zoned SF-3 – Single Family Residential, which requires a 35-foot setback
from the right-of-way, per Chapter 1143.08(a) of Code. Due to the property being a corner lot, this setback
applies to both the northern and western property lines. Additionally, all accessory structures, including
sheds, must be located to the rear of the primary structure, per Chapter 1167.17(b). The applicant has
placed the shed 18 feet from the northern property line, therefore within the setback and to the front of
the primary structure.

The applicant states that due to flooding and drainage issues on the southern portion of the lot, the shed
is unable to be placed to the rear of the house. The shed was previously located in the rear yard but has
been moved to its current location due to damage caused by the drainage issues.

Variance
Planning Commission shall not grant a variance unless it finds that all of the following conditions apply:

a) There are special circumstances or conditions applying to the land, building or use referred to in
the application.

b) The granting of the variance is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of substantial
property rights.

c) The granting of the application will not materially affect adversely the health or safety of persons
residing or working in the neighborhood of the proposed use and will not be materially
detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to property or improvements in such neighborhood.

Staff Comments
Staff recommends approval of the variance request as submitted with one condition. Due to the house
being located on a corner lot and therefore having greater setbacks, special circumstances exist that make
it more difficult to build on the site. Additionally, the existing drainage issues on the site prevent the shed
from being located in the permitted area. The applicant has also stated that the area around the shed will
be landscaped in order to provide partial screening, which is recommended to be a condition of approval.



Location/Zoning Map

Submitted Site Plan

Respectfully Submitted By:
Maddie Capka
Planner
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